March 23, 2022

Dear Friends,

Thank you for the generous support from your church through IBFI. It is a great encouragement to me.

At this time in 2020 I was caring for my husband Leon. He was unable to carry on his work due to a debilitating stroke he had suffered 6 years earlier. Somehow, even with all the precautions I took to guard his health, we both contracted Covid-19. At the time his lungs were getting weak and he was getting nutrition through a feeding tube. On March 27th he began having trouble breathing and I

on his work due to a debilitating stroke he had suffered 6 years earlier. Somehow, even with all the precautions I took to guard his health, we both contracted Covid-19. At the time his lungs were getting weak and he was getting nutrition through a feeding tube. On March 27th he began having trouble breathing and I called Emergency for help. He was transported to Baylor Hospital and I never saw him again. He died March 30th in the hospital alone. There was no funeral or memorial service because those gatherings were prohibited. His burial was attended by two of our sons and my two brothers-at a distance. I could not attend due to being in the hospital at the time with Covid.

BUT God is good! I'll see Leon again someday. God gave me the comfort I needed just when I needed it most.

I now keep busy with Bible Study, Church activities and giving to others the peace and joy I have found in Jesus Christ my Savior. I turn 80 years old this year and I have my eyes focused on the sky. Looking for the blessed hope and glorious eturn of my Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Titus 2:13

Thanks again for all your love and encouragement. I hold you all in high esteem and pray for God's richest blessing to be granted to your church.

Maranatha,

Becky Wambsganss

PS: once again, if you need the funds you send me to support another missionary who is in need, please do so with by blessing.